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TINTAGEL ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

Tintagel Royal British Legion is pleased to announce that a Memorial Stone 
is being erected in Trevena Square.  The unveiling and the dedication of 
the Memorial will take place on Saturday 31st July at 12.00 noon.  The 
stone is not taking the place of the War Memorial which is situated at the 
Church but is to remind locals and visitors alike that people from the 
Parish have given their lives for their country.  It is hoped that as many 
people as possible will attend to remember the men of the Parish. 

 

Tintagel Parish Council 

Newsletter           Edition 4            July 2010 

TINTAGEL SEA ANGLING CLUB – JULY 2010 
 

The weather has finally warmed up, the sea is now at 16C and everything has started to 
move. Most of the summer species have arrived and are being caught although the 
mackerel shoals appear to be very sporadic from both the boat and shore. Codling normally 
associated with winter fishing are being caught in numbers from all around the County.  
 
Jellyfish are also incredibly abundant this year with blue and lions mane being spotted in 
huge numbers. They are causing some problems to sea goers with people being stung when 
swimming, diving, hauling pots and pulling in anchor lines. 
 
The May fish of the month competition was won by David Gibson with a shore rockling 
over 100% and the June bass competition was won by Derek Nute with a fish of 6lb 4ozs. 
The collaboration match produced some good fish including a specimen wrasse, dogfish 
and some good gilthead bream. 
 
Forthcoming events during the month include a mullet competition, collaboration match 
and the club boat competition. The big tides in July are on the 13th and 14th with the new 
moon on the 11th and the full moon on the 26th. The next general meeting will be held on 
the 3rd August at the Wootons Hotel at 7.30pm. 
 
Good luck, Nigel. 
 

PLEASE TAKE A COPY 



  

Page 2 

 

  

TINTAGELWEB WEBSITE 

Tintagel Parish Council is able to publish its Draft Minutes on a regular basis on 
www.tintagelweb.co.uk and is grateful to Mr. David Flower for allowing such publication. Draft 
Minutes are normally available to view on the website from the Wednesday following the previous 
weeks’ meeting. 
The website is viewed by people all over the world and includes a wealth of information including 
local news and events, local sport, places to stay, photographs (old and new), weather and links to 
other useful websites. 
 
An extract from an email received by David Flower via his website:- 

I, my brother, and two other Londoners, were billeted with the Flew family during the war and for 
two years 1940/42, shared the same house with Derek and Denzil Flew. The article on Denzil 
brought back some very happy memories. I believe that, although only two years, my stay in 
Cornwall and the kindness of Beatrice and Charles Flew had a profound effect [to the good] on the 
rest of my life.If any of my reminisces can be of use to anyone I would gladly provide them. 
If you have any contact with Denzil please tell him that I am happily married and in good health. 
Sadly brother Bill died some years back. 
If you have any contacts with any Tintagel evacuees could you please, with their consent pass them 
on to me?                       John Gibson, 49 Windmill Ave. Wokingham.RG41 3XA 
 

DISCOVER LIFE IN DARK AGE CORNWALL - SLAUGHTERBRIDGE 2010 
A WEEKEND OF LIVING HISTORY. JULY 17TH + 18TH 10AM – 5PM 

  

Dark Age warriors will descend on the legendary Camlann Battle site for the age old fight of good 
against evil. 
  
The Slaughterbridge living history weekend has been organised to coincide with the start of The 
Festival of British Archaeology and the official launch of North Cornwall Heritage, a not-for-profit 
organisation dedicated to the investigation and promotion of Cornwall’s fascinating history from before 
the bronze age, through the dark age and into the present.  
  

 Early medieval living history demonstrations. 

 Archery and battle re-enactments. 

 Meet real archaeologists and have a go! 

 Practical, hands on opportunities. 

 Walks through archaeological sites to the 18th century garden, Camlann battlefield and 6th 
century (1500 year old) ‘King Arthur’s Stone’. 

 Exhibition, finds display and DVD. 

 Food and drink. Picnic area. 
 
All included in the existing entrance charge of £ 3.00 for adults, £ 2.00 for children, students and OAP’s 
and £ 8.50 for a family. (Under 6’s free). Dogs on leads welcome. 
  
Contact:- Joe Parsons at The Arthurian Centre, Slaughterbridge. PL32 9TT. 
01840 213947. 
 

http://www.tintagelweb.co.uk/
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Waste and recycling Collections in and around Tintagel 
A REMINDER FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL’S WASTE MANAGEMENT SECTION………… 

We have been aware for some time that there are issues, particularly during the holiday season, 
with waste collections in Tintagel. In many instances, this waste is not being adequately contained 
and/or covered and is being placed out for collection too far in advance of collection day. 
Rubbish which is left on the street, or at communal collection points for long periods of time 
before collection, causes a nuisance and has a detrimental impact on local environmental quality. 
We aim to keep the North Cornwall area clean, safe and tidy, whilst providing an efficient, 
effective and customer focused service. 
Under Section 46 of the Environmental Protection Act 1990 it is an offence for a householder to 
present their waste incorrectly, i.e. place it out for collection too soon or too late, place it at a 
point that is not an agreed collection point or using an inadequate receptacle.  
Householders, holiday home agents and owners, and business owners all have a duty to under 
Section 34 of the Environmental Protection Act 1990 to, ‘prevent the escape of waste from your 
control or that of any other person’.  
This means that the property owner/occupier is responsible for the waste produced at the 
property up until the time it is collected by the council.  Between collections property 
owners/occupiers must ensure that waste is stored on that specific property and at all times, 
including when it is presented for collection, it is adequately protected from attack by gulls and 
other scavenging animals. 
  
If you are experiencing problems in storing your waste or recycling, or need advice on how best to 
manage your waste, please contact the Waste Management team on 01208 262811 or email 
refuseandrecycling@cornwall.gov.uk 

Boscastle, Bossiney and Tintagel Waste Water Treatment Scheme Update       

July 2010 

South West Water with Bam Nuttall, Nomenca and Pell Frischmann are pleased to announce that 
the treatment works is now fully operational and discharging treated effluent. This is the first time 
that there has been a comprehensive waste water treatment facility in this part of North Cornwall.  
The last few weeks have seen a lot of activity whilst the final commissioning and completion of 
the Boscastle, Bossiney and Tintagel waste water treatment scheme has taken place. 
 
Flows are now being collected and pumped for treatment from the following pumping stations: 
Boscastle Harbour – flows collected from the centre of Boscastle 
Boscastle New Road – flows from Boscastle Harbour pumping station and gravity flows from the 
Forrabury area of Boscastle 
Boscastle Forrabury – this transfers all of the Boscastle flows to the new treatment works 
Tintagel Castle Road – flows collected from Tintagel 
Bossiney Back Lane – flows collected from Bossiney and those pumped from Tintagel Castle Road 
The slight delay in turning on the pumping station at Tintagel Haven is due to the power supply 
and it expected to be resolved and operational by early August 2010. 

South West Water and its partners wish to thank the Construction Liaison Group members 
and local residents for their patience and co-operation whilst these essential works have been 

carried out. 
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TREVENA SQUARE PARKING PERMITS 

As has been previously reported, Cornwall 

Council has taken over responsibility for 

checking that only permit holders are using the 

car park at Trevena Square and many car 

owners have already been issued with fines, 

either because valid permits are not displayed, 

the time permitted has been exceeded or because they do not qualify for a parking permit.  

It should be stressed that Trevena Square, the adjacent car park and nature area are 

STILL owned by the Parish Council.  Please check that your parking permit is displayed at 

all times when using the car park, or any of the spaces allocated for Permit Holders in the 

Visitor Centre car park.  If the number has faded on your permit and the vehicle is the 

same for which the permit was issued, please write it back in.  If you require a new permit, 

please complete and return the copy of the application card below to the Clerk with a 

stamped addressed envelope,  in order to obtain a new one. 

 

 
Hanging Baskets 
The Parish Council have recently erected their hanging baskets on poles in Fore Street and 
Bossiney Road.  The quality of the plants this year is particularly high and the baskets 
provide a beautiful display of colourful flowers throughout the summer months.  John 
Brown, the Parish Council’s handyman has been working very hard to keep them watered 
and has also spent a lot of time and effort in making Trevena Square look attractive for 
parishioners and visitors alike, with planting around the trees and in the planted areas. 

TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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Camelford Community Network 
Tintagel Parish Councillors have been attending meetings as part of the Camelford 
Community Network.  Parishes are invited to raise issues which they feel need attention 
within their parish and which, with the backing of other parishes, will form a Priority and 
Local Operational Issues list which it is hoped will receive attention from Cornwall Council.  
Councillors Heath and Wickett attended the last meeting and it was agreed that the 
priorities at the moment are Highways, Planning, Health, Young People, Affordable 
Housing and Sustainable Communities.  Representatives from appropriate Departments 
within Cornwall Council will be attending the meetings over the coming months. 
 
Verge and hedge cutting 
The Parish Council have been working with Cornwall Council over recent weeks to ensure 
that the verges and hedgerows are cut and trimmed as appropriate.  PCSO Terry Groves 
has also been in contact with Cornwall Council where overgrowing verges and hedges have 
presented a hazard to drivers and pedestrians. 
 
Glebe Cliff 
The Council was contacted some months ago by 
the National Trust with regard to a possible 
grazing scheme at Glebe Cliff.  Councillors held 
an informal meeting with Trust members in the 
Autumn of 2009 and agreed to discuss the 
matter further when firm proposals were 
received from the Trust. Following recent 
articles in the local press on this issue, the 
National Trust have sent a further letter to the 
Parish Council.  The letter stresses that the 
proposals outlined previously were by no means firm or final and the Trust are very much 
aware that Glebe Cliff is a site that is cherished by local people and others and one with a 
sensitive history.  With this in mind the Trust have stressed that they have no intention of 
pushing through any scheme that does not have support within the community and it was 
for that reason that they contacted the Parish Council originally.  The Trust  are willing to 
take on board the views of all those with an interest in the site which could result in a 
change to or even withdrawal of the scheme. 
The reason for the proposal was to try and halt the decline in the variety of wild flower 
species and general wildlife interest on the cliffs which has some about following the loss 
of grazing years ago and the subsequent gradual spread of more aggressive shrub and 
grass species such as gorse and cocksfoot grass which are competing with and smothering 
many of the lower growing flowering plans.  Re-introduction of limited grazing would 
reverse this trend and allow the rich variety of flowers to be restored over time.  The Trust 
certainly to not want to restrict public access to the area. 
The Parish Council have agreed to arrange a further meeting with the National Trust to 
discuss this sensitive issue further. 
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REPORT FROM PCSO TERRY GROVES 

Below is a copy of a pact card which can be used if you have any problems you would like to raise 
with the local police.  Please cut it out, fill it in and send it to either the Parish Clerk or Camelford 
Police Station.    
Fuel theft from oil tanks is on the increase, though mainly in Delabole at the moment. 
Dog Awareness Day will be on the 24th July at Glebe Cliff from 10.00 a.m. – 1.00 p.m. and then at 
Trevena Square from approx. 1.00 – 3.00 p.m.  We are hoping for the dog warden to be there, 
there will also be a big display van which will be giving out freebies and information.  I will be there 
and Julie Dowton from Neighbourhood Watch , plus my Sergeant, this is subject to weather. 
PCSO Terry Groves 
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Camelford  

One Stop Shop 

Bringing advice and information on 

council services closer to where you live. 

Open Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

At the Camelford One Stop Shop you can; 

 Pay your council tax  

 Report a change in your circumstances 

 Purchase your garden sacks 

 Get your recycling bags 

 Report faults, issues or problems in and around the area 

 Arrange your bulky waste collection 

 Hand in council forms for internal delivery 

 Get help with filling in forms 

 Use the free public access computer to find information 

 Phone for free to speak to a council expert on any of our 
services 

 Make general council enquiries 
 

Additional services ……. 

 The benefits team will be here every third Thursday of 
the month from 10am to 1pm 

 The Citizens Advice Bureau visit every third Thursday of 
the month from 10am to 1pm 

 Stonham Tu (housing related support) visit every Friday 
from 1.30pm to 3.30pm 

 

 
Find us at: 

College Road Camelford PL32 9TL 

College road is opposite the main car park 

Telephone 0300 1234 100  www.cornwall.gov.uk 
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TINTAGEL FOOTBALL CLUB 
 

Tintagel Football Club had their Annual Dinner at Bossiney House 

Hotel in mid-May.  Chairman Andrew Cook thanked everybody in the 

club for their hard work throughout the season and made a special 

thank you to the tea girls.  Jock Anderson, Team Manager, thanked 

the players for their efforts and for finishing fourth in the league 

and having a good season.   

 

 

 

Ex-Secretary and player Malcolm Dawe made the following presentations:- 

 

President’s Player of the Year – Ryan Holland 

Manager’s Player of the Year – Jimi Siford 

Top Goal Scorer – Adam Price 

Young Player – Matt Jolliffe 

Most Improved Player -  Lewis Jones 

Clubman of the Year – Jock Anderson 

 

A Special Award went to Pam Lyons for being Treasurer for over 20 years. 

  Thank you Pam for your hard work. 

 

Any player who would like to play for the club should contact Jock Anderson on 01840 

770843 or Andrew Cook on 01840 770416.  Training is on Monday nights at the 

football field at 7.00 p.m. and in the winter at Sir James Smiths School under 

floodlights.   

 

Don’t forget Bingo every third Wednesday of the month at the Social Hall, start at 

7.30 p.m. 

 

Any new helpers would be welcome next season, when Tintagel will be playing in 

Division Three of the Duchy League. 

 

Dave Littlejohns 
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TINTAGEL CARNIVAL  
 

Carnival time has come around once again.  This year’s carnival 
is being held on Saturday 7th August starting from Bossiney at 
7.00 p.m.  For the past few months the Committee have been 
busy putting together a programme of events to be held during 
carnival week. Our charity support this year will be for Tintagel 
Age Concern – a very worthwhile cause. 
 
The week starts with the popular Wheelbarrow Race on 
Saturday 31st July at 7.30 p.m. from the Village Square. 
 
Sunday 1st August we present the Four Lanes Male Voice Choir at Tintagel Methodist 
Church at 7.30 p.m.   The choir marks 65 years of singing for one and all.  At the Cornwall 
International Male Choral Festival in 2009 a panel of international adjudicators placed Four 
Lanes first in Large Choir Class and awarded it the Silver cup for Best United Kingdom 
Choir. Silver cup for Best Cornish Village Choir and Paul Martin Shield for Best Overall 
Cornish Choir so we expect some wonderful singing.   
 
Monday 2nd August we are holding a coffee morning, light lunches and cream teas in 
the W.I. Hall from 10.30 a.m. – 4.30 p.m. 
 
Tuesday 3rd August Music on the terrace at the Mill House Inn and Fun Auction. 
 
Wednesday 4th August a Family Fun Night at the Mayfair Car Park.  Children’s Races, 
Dog show, Car Boot Sale and St. Minver Band.  Entries for dog show from 6.00 p.m. 
starting 6.30 p.m. 
 
Thursday 5th August we will be holding our annual Village Walking Treasure Hunt. 
 

Saturday 7
th

 August – Carnival Day 
In the afternoon there will be the Pipe Fest Double Challenge, this is a Pipe and Drum 
Festival held on 7th August throughout the world, this year’s fest will be held in Canada, 
Australia, Edinburgh, Hong Kong, New York and Tintagel.  The bands will assemble at the 
green next to Gavercoombe Park (by kind permission of Tintagel Parish Council) and 
march through the village to the Visitor Centre.  They will also partake in the Carnival in the 
evening.  A Queen of Queens Competition takes place in the Social Hall at 4.00 p.m. and 
the crowning of Tintagel Queen follows. 
 
The Carnival parade starts at 7.00 p.m. from Bossiney Field and features 4 marching 
bands and we hope for a lot of entries for the 15 classes along with fine weather. 
 
As we are only a small Committee of 5 or 6 if anyone would like to join the Committee and 
perhaps bring some new ideas, we would be pleased to see them, as without more help 
there is a chance the Carnival will not be able to continue, which is a pity seeing the 
wonderful Carnivals we have had in the last eight years. 
 
Derek Flew, Chairman 
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister : Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon, where you can meet old friends for a chat ! 
 
Sunday 8th August at 7.00 p.m. at the chapel 
Join us for Songs of Praise with St. Gennys Band.  Come and sing your favourite hymns. 
 
Thursday 19th August from 10.30 a.m.  
Enjoy coffee, lunches and cream teas in the Sunday School – a warm welcome awaits you. 
 
X-plorers Club 
This is held fortnightly on Friday evenings 6.30 – 8.00 p.m., price 50p, for children aged 5 – 12 
years. 
We play games, do craft, and have stories, videos and many other activities.  Squash and biscuits 
are included. 
All are welcome – please come and join us. 
 
Rocky’s Place 
Sizzling fun for 5 – 11 year olds in the Sunday School on August 9th, 10th, 12th and 13th from 2.00 – 
4.30 p.m. 
The “ace place” this summer ! 
All leaders are police-checked to work with young people.  For further information contact June 
Burnard – 770403. 
 
Bible Study  
Growing in grace as we study the Bible – inter-church, informal meetings in local homes on 
Wednesday evenings from 7.30 p.m.  Contact Cherry and Brian on 213391. 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Informal prayer-time at the chapel on Thursdays, 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends 
and needs locally and overseas.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040. 
 
Walking Group  
Country and coastal  walks monthly – enjoyment of our beautiful surroundings within 40 minutes 
driving distance .  Walking 5 – 8 miles with pub lunch or picnic halfway.  Contact Jen on 770365. 
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Strawmeadows Quilters  
We are a small group, started in 2001, inspired by Gladys to make a banner for the Chapel’s 
centenary celebrations.  We enjoyed making it so much and learned from each other, so it just 
seemed natural to carry on meeting every Tuesday.  With much fun and fellowship, we have made 
many items for various charities. 
The “girls” have shown their wonderful work at exhibitions in the Chapel, made a Welcome Banner 
for the front porch and a banner for Tintagel Male Voice Choir which appears with them at many 
venues in which they sing.  More recently, we have worked with our Bossiney friends to make their 
Banner for their 150th celebrations.   
We have loved and supported each other in sunshine and in shade.  Tuesdays are important to all 
of us and it would be unthinkable not to be a “Tuesday Night Girl”.  
Contact Pauline on 770101 
 
Friday Club 
Friday Club will meet in the Sunday School every other Friday from 29th October 2010.  We are a 
small social club for the over 55’s of both sexes.  We meet socially for speakers, quizzes and social 
times.  We welcome new members at any time, and would love to see you. 
Contact June on 770346. 
 
For all general enquiries ring Joyce on 770671. 
 

 

 

BOSSINEY METHODIST CHAPEL 

 

150th anniversary celebrations – 20th June 2010 

 

The members and friends of Bossiney Chapel would like to thank everyone who joined them for 

their day of Celebrations. 

 

The morning service was taken by a former Sunday School Scholar Dr. Michael Burnett.  He 

brought back memories of when he was a child in Bossiney and the older people he 

remembered in the congregation.  He also gave us a history of Methodism in Cornwall. 

 

The afternoon in a Marquee next to the Chapel (in the field kindly loaned to us by Mr. & Mrs. 

Dickens) was entitled “A Party at the Mound” where there was entertainment for children.  A 

clown, games, face painting and puppets etc, was enjoyed by all.  About 70 attended including 

parents and grandparents, followed by a tea with ice cream. 

 

The Evening was also in the Marquee with about 200 people attending (the chapel would have 

been bursting at the seams).  Rev. Bryan Ede led the Evening Worship joined by Rev. Steve Wild 

(Chairman of the District) and the Callington Gospel Choir gave a convert, followed by a 

“Cornish Supper”. 

 

We would like to thank everyone for their help and support to make our Anniversary such a 

wonderful success.  
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NEWS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR GLENTON BROWN 

Some details from a recent Health Profile I received recently may be of some interest to you. 
The following extract from the NHS Profile states: 
The health of people in Cornwall is generally better than the England average, Life expectancy for 
men and women is higher than average. 
Rates of early deaths from cancer and from heart disease and stroke are better than the England 
average and have fallen over the past 10 years. The rate of new cases of malignant melanoma skin 
cancer is worse than the England average. 
The estimated rates of smoking, healthy eating, binge drinking and obesity are similar to the 
England average. The estimated rate of physical activity among adults is better than average. 
The death rate from smoking is better than the England average. However almost 1000 people in 
Cornwall die each year from smoking related diseases. 
The percentage of women who smoke during pregnancy is higher than the England average with 
almost 1 in 5 women smoking during pregnancy. 
The rate of people claiming incapacity benefits for mental illness in Cornwall is higher than the 
England average.  
Cornwall’s Strategic Partnership has four key areas for action: healthier lifestyles and reduced 
risks to health and well-being, resilience to future challenges, income, skills and poverty and 
affordable housing.  

Just a reminder that Councillors Lugg, Goodenough and myself attend a surgery on the 3rd 

Thursday of each month at the Camelford One Stop Shop or you can always contact me on 

01840 770302 

TINTAGEL ART GROUP 

ART CLASS - Wednesday afternoons 1.30pm - 5.30pm at the Social Hall, Tintagel 
We are a very friendly group who all enjoy different mediums, and 
Wendy Parkyn our teacher is very qualified to teach them all.  New 
members are always welcome and current members are always 
willing to lend brushes and paints for people to try before they 
commit themselves.  The time is not set in concrete as people 
sometimes have to arrive late and leave early.  Eating the 
homemade cakes is not compulsory either. 
Come along and see us or telephone Wendy on 07732 028609. 
   
ART EXHIBITION on 27th to 30th Aug at the W.I. Hall Tintagel. 
Di Studdart and Sue Whitnall will be having an Art Exhibition of their 
work at the W.I. Hall and would love to see all their friends both old and new.  A painting will be 
sold as usual in aid of the surf club and donation boxes will be on hand.  Refreshments in the form 
of Cream Teas and homemade cakes will be available.  Hoping to see you,  Di and Sue. 
  
 EXHIBITION AT THE INSTITUTE. PADSTOW on 27th Sept. to 4th Oct. 
Tintagel Art Group will be exhibiting pieces of their work at the Institute, which is opposite Barclays 
Bank.  There will be many local scenes and a corner will be devoted to animal paintings, which 
has been a theme for a few lessons.  We had great fun doing the paintings and hope you will 
come along and enjoy them. 
Please telephone Wendy on 07732 028609 for any further information.  
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Tintagel Primary School would like to formally welcome Mr 
James Gichuru our visiting Head Teacher from Nyahururu 
Primary School, Kenya who is staying here for 2 weeks.  We 
have formed a link with Nyahururu Primary School where the 
children write to each other, and learn about the similarities in 
our cultures. 

 
On Wednesday 21st July we will be having our traditional leaver’s 
assembly where we will not only be saying goodbye to our 
current Year 6 children but also to Lucy Stewart and Jo 
McDonough.  Both Lucy and Jo are moving onto pastures new 
and we wish them all the best for the future. 
 

 

 

 

 

Over the last few weeks, the problem of footballs being kicked into the gardens of properties 
adjoining the children’s play area has re-emerged and indeed has got so bad that the police were 
called.  The goal has been returned to its former position and there it should remain.  The Trustees 
are looking into erecting another goal in a more suitable position but in the meantime please 
refrain from playing near the houses or the police will take further action.  Whilst walking around 
the play area, Trustees noticed that the protective matting at the bottom of the slide had been 
damaged.  Indeed this has been caused by deliberate vandalism rather than normal wear and tear.  
Repairs are expensive and we do not have monies available to keep doing them.  Please can we 
look after the facilities provided. 
 
Steve Brown, Secretary 
 
Another problem which has come to the attention of the Trustees is the behaviour of drivers using 
the road in and out of the playing fields.  A lot of work has gone into improving the condition and 
getting rid of the potholes.  Unfortunately, this has led to an unwanted phenomenon – drivers 
using the road to hone their rally skills.  Indeed a car lost control and hit a tree at the top of the 
road.  Can we please remember that the Play Area is very busy with young children and that the 
gardens of homeowners in The Butts are next to the road. 
 
The Trustees are in the process of ordering new signs but in the meantime can road users 
remember the basic premise “respect your neighbours” to ensure there is no repeat of the 
incident. 
 
Trustees 
 

TINTAGEL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

TINTAGEL MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELDS 
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TINTAGEL GARDEN CLUB 

This summer our outside visits were to two contrasting 
gardens. In June we went to Barn House Garden at Poundstock - 
a small garden perched on cliff tops, overlooking Bude; planted 
shelter belts create an ideal micro- climate, and protect a variety 
of shrubs and perennials from the prevailing wind and salt.  

Tim Dingle, a retired dairy farmer and naturalist, has created this 
most interesting garden from an open field; the plants have 
been skilfully placed to be compatible and provide an interest of 
flower and foliage throughout the season.  

The vegetable garden was of particular interest to some of our members - everything 
needed for the kitchen, with raised beds to make life easier.  

Our visit ended with refreshments - delicious home -made cakes and cream teas, 
provided by this charming family.  

In July we went to the Garden House at Buckland Monachorum, near Yelverton; a variety 
of contrasting, and enthralling, areas have been created in this eight-acre site by the 
Fortescue Trust and now managed by the National Trust.  

The African garden contains wonderful displays of colour from a huge range of unusual 
plants; the long walk, awash with summer planting, passes through the birch wood, the 
Acer glade, the Rhododendron walk, the herbaceous glade and the bulb meadow - all 
against the spectacular backdrop of Bodmin Moor. The walled garden was, perhaps, the 
jewel in the crown; reminiscent of the inner courtyard of an ancient castle filled with scent 
and flowers from well known to unheard of exotic plants and shrubs.  

The house is now an excellent restaurant with all you need - from cooling drinks to a full 
menu of summer dishes.  

This garden will long be remembered for its beauty and tranquillity - possibly a 
favourite for all of us.  

Our next meetings are –  
 
Friday 17th September – For the Love of a Rose – Harry Coleclough 
 
Saturday 9th October – Annual dinner at Trethorne Leisure Centre 
 
Friday 15th October – A Bucket Full of Plant Material – Ken Wilcox 
 
 

Richard Dale, 
Committee Member 
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TINTAGEL ORPHEUS MALE VOICE CHOIR 

CHARITY CREAM TEA 

 

SUNDAY 22ND AUGUST 

from 2.30 to 5pm 

at PENCAREY, TREVILLEY LANE, ST TEATH 

 

CREAM TEAS, STRAWBERRIES and CREAM 

CAKE/PRODUCE STALL and OTHER ATTRACTIONS 

THE CHOIR WILL BE SINGING DURING THE AFTERNOON 

 STEAM ENGINE RIDES FOR ADULTS AND CHILDREN 
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Cornwall Council Street Ranger Debbie Attwell 07768 775928 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  08452 777 444 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

Bob Flower, Vice-Chairman  01840 770857 

Terry Dangar  01840 770870 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Martin Smith  01840 770662 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

David Hodge  01840 770064 

Steve Dray  01840 779020 

Paul Heath  01840 770203 

George Menhenick  01840 770687 

 

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: moth.sct@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

 

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION DATES 

Edition Final date for items to be included Publication date 

October 2010 22nd September 2010 1st October 

December 2010 22nd November 2010 1st December 2010 

February 2011 26th January 2011 4th February 2011 

April 2011 22nd March 2011 1st April 2011 

 


